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Trustee Recruitment Policy
Statement 
RSPCA East Berkshire Branch recognises that an effective and diverse board of trustees is essential if the charity is to be effective in achieving its objects. We use the Charity Governance Code and aspire to its principles, including diversity.
The board must seek to be representative of the people with whom the charity works and must have available to it all of the knowledge and skills required to run the charity.
Individual trustees must have sufficient knowledge, both of trusteeship in general and of the Charity's activities, to enable them to carry out their role and to represent the Charity at meetings and other events.
This policy sets out how RSPCA East Berkshire Branch intends to recruit a robust and effective board of trustees.
Governing Document
RSPCA East Berkshire Branch operates within ‘Branch Rules’ (its governing document) and seeks to have at least seven and not more than fourteen elected Committee members, all of whom must be eligible Branch members, elected at the AGM; up to three committee members may also be co-opted, who may be, but need not be Branch members. 
Eligibility

Trustees must be aged 18 or over at the date of this appointment and capable of managing and administering their own affairs.
Trustees must not be disqualified from being a trustee under the Charities Acts and will be asked to sign a declaration to this effect and undergo such checks and searches as recommended by the Charity Commission.
Suitability
The trustees will regularly conduct a skills audit of the Committee to review any skills gaps and trustee places available. The trustees will then decide if they need to actively recruit board members and agree on a recruitment process that is designed to attract a diverse range of candidates with the skills the charity needs, including agreeing on how and where to advertise. Efforts at recruiting will take account of the skills audit and any  skills being lost by any departures. Consideration must also be given to any specifically delegated roles or duties that any individuals leaving the board were undertaking.
Recruitment
The board of trustees can appoint a trustee to fill an identified skills gap at any time during the year, when there are vacancies.
Once the ideal skill/experience profile has been identified a recruitment plan will be formulated. This will identify the most appropriate resources from which applicants might be found. Preference should be given to advertisement in the media, volunteer bureau, and direct approaches to professional bodies and to other voluntary organisations over approaches to personal contacts as the intention is to promote diversity and to avoid conflicts of interest or loyalty.
RSPCA East Berkshire Branch seeks to ensure diversity in its board of trustees and consideration will be given to ways in which stakeholder groups that are under-represented on the board might be reached and encouraged to apply. The board also follows the principles of equality as detailed in its Equal Opportunities Policy.
Where an expression of interest is received at a time when no trustee posts are available, the candidate’s details shall be held on file until such time a vacancy arises (subject to the candidate’s agreement to this).  Alternative volunteering vacancies may also be discussed where appropriate.
When an expression of interest is received at a time when trustee posts are available, an application form will be sent for completion along with information on the roles and responsibilities involved with being a trustee, including expected time commitment. The applicant will be required to provide two references.  Arrangements will be made to assist any potential applicant with specific needs in relation to completion of the form or access to the supporting materials. Once the completed application has been returned, shortlisting and interviewing will take place against the agreed criteria. 
Interviews may be carried out by a small panel of trustees, and each candidate will be asked similar questions to ensure a fair and objective approach. Notes will be kept of each interview, in line with the Branch retention policy. 
The completed application form and feedback from the interview shall be discussed amongst the committee who will then decide on the the suitability of the candidate.
Appointment
The preferred candidate shall be invited to attend at least one trustee meeting as an observer and will receive further information regarding the role trustee for the Branch.  
The applicant will be given a trustee welcome pack including CC3, the Branch rules and the declaration of willingness/eligibility. 
If the applicant wishes to proceed, a vote will be taken at the next meeting in accordance with the procedure outlined in the Branch Rules for appointing co-opted or replacement trustees.  Membership will be encouraged at this stage in readiness for future election at AGMs.
Appointed trustees will be asked to sign the Trustee Declaration of Willingness to Act including eligibility, the Declaration for Fit and Proper Persons and the Trustee Code of Conduct, before they can take up the role. They will need to provide proof of identity and obtain clear searches being carried out in respect of The Insolvency Register, Companies House list of disqualified directors, Charity Commission list of disqualified trustees.
Recruiting from membership (AGMs)
The board recognises that it must provide for members to play an informed role in the election of trustees at the AGM. Those standing for nomination should be encouraged to make full representations via the nomination and election process as to the skills, motivation and experience for applying to become a trustee. As per the Branch rules, it is good practice for candidates for election to the committee to speak to the meeting for up to one minute and/or provide written words in support of their candidature. The Branch membership also have a duty to try to ensure that the best interests of the charity in terms of governance are met when exercising their right to elect appropriate candidates to the board of trustees. 
Induction
As part of the induction process, new trustees shall provide the Secretary with:
· Proof of ID (passport or photo driving licence and a utility bill dated within the last 3 months). 
· Signed Data Protection policy form.
Newly appointed trustees maybe invited to join any sub committees acting under a delegated authority from the board where they have appropriate skills and experience to contribute.
When joining the committee, new trustees will be given access the RSPCA intranet ‘The Link’. In addition to this, the new trustees should receive an introduction to the Branch, its history, the current activities and planned activities for the future from the Branch Chairman or Secretary. They will also be given access to the Branch policies and procedures, including safeguarding. They also may access copies of Branch reports and minutes from the preceding 3 months but understand that principles of confidentiality may apply in respect of board decisions.
Retaining and developing the board
Branch trustees should also attend trustee training, which highlights trustees obligations and responsibilities, and can be arranged by the Branch’s Branch Support Specialist. Further support and training courses are offered by the RSPCA and trustees can elect to attend courses which interest them or which they feel will benefit them in their role as a Branch trustee. 
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